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1. Call to order/Attendance/Agenda 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Tom Franklin.  Attendance was taken by Chris Mazuca and is included as Attachment1.  The agenda of the meeting was to discuss the proposal included as Attachment2.

2. Proposal

A proposal was put forth by Tom Franklin prior to the meeting.  The goal of the proposal was to obtain additional RefD data before the matrix by allowing for provisional calibration.

The term “provisional calibration” was discussed in depth.  The intent was that the data generated by interested labs on RefD would be available to the industry and could be used toward calibration at the end of the matrix.  However, the stand would not be “officially” calibrated until all matrix data had been analyzed.  Also, official calibration would still require two reference runs for the first stand and one reference run on additional stands.

Pre-matrix readiness, at times confused with stand calibration, was defined as two full length C13 runs including shakedowns, previous reference oils, and one run on Ref D to demonstrate an ability to run a full length test.

Parts availability for the additional RefD runs was also discussed.  The consensus was that the additional runs could not interfere with availability of parts for the matrix runs.  CAT was willing to attempt to accommodate the interested labs while giving preference to matrix availability.

In the end the motion to accept the proposal failed.

3. Matrix Oils

Abdul Cassim stated that three additive companies had come forward stating that passing PC-10 technology oils were available and inquired of the possibility of including these oils in the matrix.

Steve Kennedy pointed out that PC-10 oils chosen for overall performance, beyond the C13 test type, had already been selected and blended.  As a result, no other PC-10 oils would be included in the matrix.  The matrix design including the inclusion of the RefD oil to accommodate the request for additional data was going to be presented to the class panel.  However, there was still a chance that RefD would not be included.

4. Fuel System

CAT recommended the removal of the return line from the filter housing to the fuel pump without relocating the Fuel In T/C.  Changing the set point to 49 deg C was not recommended by CAT for safety reasons.  Therefore the setpoint remained 40 deg C.

5. Available matrix stands

Abdul Cassim stated that six stands were matrix ready including the stand at CAT.  Steve Kennedy stated that five labs and seven stands were needed for the matrix.

6. Next Meeting

The next meeting would include a review of the data sent in by each of the labs and a final attempt at a unanimous task force blessing.  Tom Franklin will send out a conference call announcement.

